ANNOUNCEMENT

Launch of Online Stickerless E-Visa Application Platform &
Termination of Visa Application in Person and by Post

The Royal Thai Embassy will launch an online stickerless e-Visa
application platform on https://thaievisa.go.th/, which will replace the current in-
person and by-post visa application procedures, for travellers from Austria,
Slovakia and Slovenia starting from 22 November 2021 onwards.

E-Visa applicants will be required to set up an application account,
complete the application form, upload supporting documents, and pay the
application fee online. It is not required to send passports to the Embassy by post
or to submit the application at the Embassy in person, except for those who are
invited for an interview. Successful applicants will receive their e-Visas by
email, which they can print out for entering Thailand.

Applicants will be able to follow up the status of their applications
through their online accounts. Further information on the E-Visa Application system
could be found in the user’s manual: https:/www.thaievisa.go.th/static/English-
Manual.pdf. The Embassy will accept in-person visa applications until
19 November 2021. Visa applications by post with all required documents will
be accepted until 15 November 2021. Postal applications received after
15 November 2021 will be returned to the applicants in order for them to
re-apply through the new stickerless e-Visa application platform.




